
The May 23, 2022 Green Space Committee Meeting was called to order at the Beverly 
Shores Administration Building at 10:00AM by our President, Margaret Williford.  
Those members in attendance were Sandy Komasinski, Joan Solbeck, Barbara 
Vanecko, Ausra Zarins, Larry Stanton .and our Town Council Liaison, Susan 
Loeb.Terry Bonace was absent.  

The April minutes were approved.  

Shirley Heinze may be donating isolated lots to the town of Beverly Shores.  They like 
the idea of doing so.  Shirley Heinze will do an inventory of their properties and take it 
to their board and then to the town of Beverly Shores.  This whole package would be 
very eciting for Green Space  to work with.  

The dates for the ERG Stewardship work days will be September 9th and 16th.  
These are both Fridays and ERG felt that Fridays would be preferable especially for 
those folks who are just in Beverly Shores for the weekends.  We will be working once 
again with ERG on these project dates.   

As we talked about at our last meeting, Terry has questions about the land in the 
middle of Shirley Heinze properties that might be available for donations.  We are 
looking at these as well as beginning to inventory single lots around our homes whose 
owners don’t own contiguous land as possibilities for us to contact owners with Green 
Space information.  

Barbara had been contacted by Arlene Beglin who had received a call from Elizabeth 
Sanders who is dealing with her husband’s estate which contains a property on Route 
12.  Elizabeth has questioned us about this a few years ago asking about procedures 
for donating.  At that time Margaret suggested several local attorneys for her to contact 
to guide her through the process.  Barbara agreed to call her again and see where she 
is in the process.  

We agreed to meet again on the 27th of June at 10:00 AM.  We adjourned our meeting 
at 10:55 AM.  

Respectfully submitted, Barbara Vanecko 


